Dear Si/Ma’am, 7-02-2019

I would like to apply for the Summer Intern Programme, 2019 with your firm as advertised on the Trinity
Careers Service website. [ am currently pursuing my LL.M (Masters in Law), 2018-2019 at Trinity College,
Dublin (2018-2019). I am an active member of various societies in my college being the Golf Society, the
Law Society, and the Trinity FLAC (Free Legal Advice Centre).

I am interested in ByrneWallace because of its core values, culture, and client-centred and goal driven
approach towards the legal world. I understand that the firm provides exceptional services in numerous areas
of law which will enable me to explore plethora of diverse legal issues. As I have never worked in Dublin,
this programme offers me an opportunity to prove my ability as a capable lawyer. The firm has a stellar
reputation for maintaining excellent client relationships as it provides quality work to the clients with the
help of right expertise, attitude, and technology. The next factor is that it believes in effective and clear
communication which facilitates more transparency and builds trustworthy relationships. Law is always
evolving and it is important to keep the desire to learn, the innate quest to make progress, and the diffidence
to transform always burning. These factors are embedded in the way ByrneWallace functions. I absolutely
admire and respect the efforts and contribution made by the firm towards the most vulnerable members of
the society. The element that sets the firm apart is how it encourages all the employees to participate in the
CSR. It is commendable that the firm has been ranked as one of Ireland’s top Merger & Acquisitions Legal
Advisors in the Experian MarketlQ UK and Republic of Ireland M&A Review 2017 for the second
consecutive year.

The most rewarding team activity I had been involved in was during my stint at Larsen & Toubro Limited,
Mumbeai. I had to analyse data on the amended Arbitration Act being applicable in respect of the existing
Arbitration cases. We were a team of ten legal interns and we had to prepare a presentation on the Amended
Arbitration Act being applicable in respect of the existing Arbitration cases in India for a very essential
client. I was chosen as the leader which came with a lot of responsibilities. The most challenging part of it
all was the coordination and communication amongst us. [ made sure that I would hear all of their opinions
and come to a solution which would represent all of their concerns, contribution, and ideas. I learnt that in
order to work as team, every member has to be recognised equally as the others. Every voice matters and it
might be difficult on a much larger scale but it is not impossible. Challenges like these have taught me how
to become a resourceful member which will enable me to contribute as a key player for ByrneWallace.

The practice areas which interest me the most are Corporate Law, Mergers & Acquisitions, and Corporate
Governance. The reason behind this is that my past internships, work experience, and LL.M degree
(currently pursing) in International Business Law have equipped me with various skills and knowledge in
the said field. I will be expecting to complete the FElexaminations in 2019 and I am eligible to work in
Ireland. If you require any further information regarding me, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Yours sincerely,
Anisha Sharada Vedullapalli



